THE CITY OF PRAIRIE VILLAGE STAR OF KANSAS

RE- Invitation to Open House Meeting to discuss traffic control for the construction of Cambridge Street

Dear Prairie Village Resident or Business:

Prairie Village will be starting street improvements along Cambridge Street from State Line Road to 79th Terrace in the very near future. These roadway improvements will be done together with improvements to Weltner Park. Since the public meeting was held last fall plans have been finalized and we are ready to construct the project. As you might recall we were considering extending the project limits all the way south to Somerset Drive but based on the overall cost of the project the limits were determined to be from State Line Road to 79th Terrace and not all the way to Somerset Drive. The intersection of Somerset Drive and Cambridge Street will remain as it is today.

Plans for the street and park projects remain basically the same as what was shown at the open house public meeting held on November 17, 2010. To briefly summarize the project Cambridge Street will be realigned to the west to make the park area one contiguous park. The intersections on 79th Street, Booth Drive, and Cambridge Street will become standard type intersections. Details of the alignment can be found at the City's web site. www.pvkansas.com.

To construct this project Cambridge Street will be closed to traffic and thus we want to have a meeting to allow residents to see the traffic control plan prior to closing the road. Cambridge Street will be closed within days after this meeting. Cambridge Street will be back open to traffic on October 1, 2011 with final completion of the street and park projects being November 1, 2011.

We invite you to attend an open house resident meeting on **Tuesday, August 9, 2011.** The meeting will be from **5:00PM to 7:00PM** in the **Community Center** located at the City Hall Campus. There will not be a formal presentation on the project so stop any time during the meeting to look at the plan and ask questions. Please call Keith Bredehoeft at (913)385-4642, or email at kbredehoeft@pvkansas.com if you have any questions.

Thanks

Keith Bredehoeft Project Manger

Public Works working for you...

eith Budiling

Providing the right service, at the right time, at the right cost.